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   School of Social Work Memorandum

To:

MSW Students 
From:

Mehmoona Moosa-Mitha, Acting Director, School of Social Work

Date:

February 14th, 2013
Re:  

Faculty of Graduate Studies Course Based Master’s Degrees
Attention all MSW Students,

The Faculty of Graduate Studies (FGS) and University Senate have now made it possible for the School of Social Work to offer a master’s-level degree program that includes additional courses and an advanced practicum – a course-based MSW degree option. The requirement that every master’s degree offered through UVIC FGS must include completion of either a research project or a thesis has been eliminated. A third “course-based” option is now possible. Please read this memo carefully, as it contains important information about this option.
The faculty and staff in the School of Social Work have begun the work required to make the course-based option available for our MSW students. Beginning in Summer term 2013, the course based MSW degree will replace the research project as one of the required degree completion options for all incoming MSW students (new students who begin their respective MSW programs in September 2013). Please note that the course-based option will not be immediately available for current students, as the School requires time to develop it post-approval. The earliest possible completion term for the course-based option will be January to April 2014 term and it can only be completed then if a student has met all other program requirements.
If you are a student who is currently active within your MSW program and you are following the non-thesis option (advanced practicum and research project), you can continue to follow this path to the MSW degree. Alternatively, you may have the option to complete your MSW program under the new course-based MSW degree path. If you are considering switching to the course-based path, note that it requires additional courses and an advanced practicum. Most importantly, you can choose the course-based option ONLY if you can do so and still complete your degree within the FGS five year program completion time limit. As you know, it is FGS policy that continuous registration is required for all graduate students unless a student has received an approved Leave of Absence through the Faculty of Graduate Studies. You can confirm your degree completion date on “My Page”.
Current MSW students are being requested, via the MSW Listserv, to complete their 2013-2014 MSW Yearly Progress Reports and submit them to their academic advisors. Submission of the MSW Yearly Progress report will provide students with the opportunity to discuss their MSW program and MSW completion options with their academic advisors.  Included in the MSW Yearly Progress Report is information regarding MSW Advanced practicum. As with all MSW course offerings, MSW Advanced practicum is offered as resources permit: practicum placements may not be available in all three terms each calendar year. Therefore, if you are considering the option of completing your MSW program via the new course-based option, you must discuss this with your academic advisor and with the MSW Practicum coordinator. 

We are actively developing the curriculum that is required to make the course-based option available to students. The first offering of the new SOCW 571 –MSW Capstone course will take place in the January 2014 term. Registration for the Fall 2013 and Spring term 2014 will, as usual, open in mid-June and you will be notified that registration is open on the UVic portal through “My Page.” 
Sincerely,
Mehmoona Moosa-Mitha
Acting Director, School of Social Work

